area that proved to be a veritable graveyard of ancient ships. They found six ancient shipwrecks, three of which had complete, unbroken cargoes of amphoras (wine and oil jars). The climax of the trip was the discovery and salvage of a Bronze Age shipwreck off the remote southeastern coast of Turkey. This wreck, the oldest ever found, dated back to about 1500 B.C. The discovery and salvage of this wreck is dramatically recorded in the film. The boys who attended the theater with Mr. & Mrs. Bryant and Mr. & Mrs. Rhine were: David Soper, Larry Baldwin, Wheeler Dixon, Jim DeLoach, Jim Walker, Anderson Reeves, Curt Jeschke, Jimmy Martin, Stephen Grunder, Cary Lyon, Rick Finkbeiner, Tommy Friedman, Billy Price, Robert Reitz, Robert Kroshefsky, David Hollander, and the three Rhine boys - David, Stephen, and Jonathan. The boys who did not choose to attend either of these events went to the gym with Mr. Wolfe.

Following are two supplementary articles for the Newsletter as promised by the new editorial staff. The interview was made by assistant editor James Walker and the poem was written by Randy Reeves, 7th Grade. The occasion - his birthday.

THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Mr. Lauren D. Rhine, our executive director, is a native of Altoona, Pa. as is his charming wife, Mrs. Geraldine Rhine. They were married January 1948. They have three sons: David, Stephen, and Jonathan. Mr. Rhine has many degrees to his credit. He has an A.B. from Eastern Baptist College, a B.D. from the Episcopal Seminary, and a ThM from Westminster Seminary. He has also done graduate work in education at the Univ. of Penna. and Temple Univ. Before coming to Princeton he taught in New Jersey and Penna. He was the Ass't. Headmaster of the Meadowbrook School.

During Summer vacations Mr. Rhine owns and directs The Hill Camp in Keene, New Hampshire.

Besides his responsibilities for finances, building upkeep, discipline, and the education of the boys, he finds time to participate in sports and all the extra activities the boys enjoy. His hobbies are coin and stamp collect-

His hobbies are coin and stamp collecting.

He is hopeful that we will soon have a gymn of our own.

If you were to ask any boy in the school what he thought of our headmaster, he

would quickly reply, "Boy, he's swell."

BIRTHDAYS.

Don't you like your BIRTHDAY? Isn't it really fun? Because when I have a BIRTHDAY I have a lot of fun. First, we have the games Then we have the names Of the people who take certain places. Then comes the cake And the nice cold ice cream, Then we have the counting of faces. Then come the presents; The nice big presents, I think it's the best part of all. Is it a model? It might be a book, Or perhaps a nice little ball. I like BIRTHDAYS. I hope you do, too!

NEWSLETTER STAFF

Editor-in-chief-- Richard Funk
Ass't. Editors - James DeLoach and
James Walker
Faculty Advisor - Mrs. Donald Wolfe